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                                  22 December, 2015 

 
Subject: Household Survey in the Kyrgyz Republic 

 
 

Dear Mr./Mrs.      , 
  

Your household has been randomly selected to participate in the Household Survey which has 
been commissioned by the World Bank. The aim of this survey is to collect household 
information on characteristics and quality of individual heating systems.  
 
For timely implementation of the survey the World Bank is collaborating with SocEconic- a 
local research and survey company who is interviewing the households on the World Bank’s 
behalf.  The interview will take about an hour. Your response will greatly assist our 
understanding of the current practices, technologies and fuels used for heating and will help to 
develop an economically viable option to improve heat supply systems, bring substantial 
benefits in terms of fuel (cost) savings and improved indoor comfort levels (e.g. indoor 
temperature and air pollution).  
 
We assure you that your answers will be completely confidential. Only summary information 
will be used, and no individual questionnaire will be made available to any authority at any 
time. If there is any particular question that you do not like to answer, that will of course be 
accepted.  However, we have tried our best to make sure that all questions are acceptable by 
consulting several households. 
 
We greatly appreciate your assistance and we thank you for your cooperation. 
 
Contact person at the World Bank Office in Bishkek:  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 
 

Jean-Michel Happi 
Country Manager 


